Parish Council Report
May 2014

The Parish Council held its Annual Meeting on Tuesday 20th May and re-elected Cllrs. Diana Turner and Ian Tipton as Chair and Vice-Chair. This is the last year of the current Parish Council as next May there will be PC elections.
The well-attended Annual Village Meeting took place in the Birbury on April 29th, when we heard reports from a wide range of village activities.  There was also a presentation about the recently completed Housing Needs Survey, which stimulated some discussion.  The meeting agreed to accept the findings, and this means the report will be lodged with the local planning authority, Rugby Borough Council, so that it will be taken into account when applications are made.
As part of the on-going maintenance of the equipment on the Recreation Field, the Council is planning to replace outworn benches – donated in memory of villagers in the past.  With the welcome warm weather, the field and equipment are being well used. Please report to councillors any accidents or damage you know about – it is such a valued asset that we are keen to ensure that it is as safe as possible.
We received complaints about parking and damage to verges, and we are pursuing this with the Highways Authority, Warwickshire County Council.  Fly-tipping and careless littering remain a constant annoyance, although this seems to be a result of higher traffic through the parish, possibly resulting from the opening of the western relief road.

There are plans to hold a rededication of the War Memorial  to coincide with the commemoration of the start of the First World War in early August.  A small working group is being set up, co-ordinated by Cllr Gaynor Davy, to organise an event on Sunday 3rd August, which will involve the PC, the Church and the History Group. If you would like to make a contribution, please contact Gaynor or me: we are keen for this to be a real community event.
The Council agreed the usual pattern of meetings for the coming 12 months (see separate notice).  All meetings are open to the public, so do feel free to come along and see what we get up to!

Diana Turner

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council

Parish Council Meeting Dates

June 2014 to May 2015

Tuesdays at 7.30pm in the Birbury

17th June 2014


15th July 2014


16th September


21st October 2014


18th November 2014

20th January 2015


24th February 2015


17th March 2015


21st April 2015


19th May 2015

Annual Village Meeting: 28th April 2015
